STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE STATE OF KUWAIT: 28 JANUARY 2015

Mr President,

Zimbabwe welcomes and thanks the Kuwaiti delegation for their report on Kuwait’s ongoing efforts to implement the recommendations it accepted during its first cycle review.

While moves are underway to establish a national Human Rights institution, it is noteworthy that Kuwait has, in the meantime, resorted to the National Assembly’s Committee for the Defence of Human Rights to, inter alia, study pieces of legislation in force and propose amendments to align them with human rights commitments as well as to receive complaints of violations.

Further, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs continues to fulfil its strategic objective of promoting and raising awareness of human rights through the publication of booklets such as “Human Rights in the State of Kuwait” and “Rights of the Child in the State of Kuwait”, while a booklet on “Women’s Rights” is currently under preparation.  The Ministry also continues to organise specialised human rights-related training courses.

Kuwait should be commended for providing health care services in public health institutions free of charge to its citizens, while maternity, paediatric, family and public health clinics provide services for expectant mothers, children and family members free of charge.

Regarding its international obligations, Kuwait has ratified the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and immediately followed this up with domestication of the same through the amendment of the Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act.

Zimbabwe recommends that Kuwait should:

· Expedite the  process to establish the national Human Rights institution; and 

· Continue to support initiatives, programmes and projects aimed at promoting the economic rights and employment opportunities for the youth.
I thank you Mr President.

